‘OFF-THE-SCALE’ FIBER GLUT ROCKS TELECOM INDUSTRY

Expecting the growth of Internet traffic to spur an increase in bandwidth has resulted in billions of dollars in fiber networks currently going unused.  Many companies have ended up in bankruptcy court, and thousands have been laid off as telecommunications companies try to cut their losses and regroup. “It will be years before we’ll need all the capacity out there,” said Scott Cleland, chief executive of the telecom investment research firm the Precursor Group. “We’re off-the-scale overbuilt.” The Telecommunications Act of 1996 attempted to increase competition, thus driving demand and traffic for high-bandwidth services.  The result of the last six years is a glut of fiber in the long-haul networks between cities, and the lack of high-speed connections linking homes and businesses to these long-haul networks.  Despite the current glut, many people, such as telecom consultant Jeff Kagan, believe that “...as soon we get enough homes and offices connected, we’re going to suck that bandwidth right up. Unless you believe that the Internet is going back to text rather than forward to audio and video, there is going to be an incredible demand for bandwidth.” [SOURCE: San Jose Mercury News, AUTHOR: Joelle Tessler]
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